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1. The school is currently working through the Schools Excellence Framework. This 
involves working with staff to complete a situational analysis, evaluating 
the achievements over the past three years and setting strategic directions for the 
next four years. A basis for this work includes the external review carried out last 
year. It is now time to look closely at what is being done well, what is needed and 
not needed, what our priorities are and how we best bring about improvements 
particularly in Reading and numeracy for all students. 

 
2. We are doing some exciting weekly Professional Learning sessions with Carlingford 

West, a school in Sydney in relation to reading. 
 

3. We are regularly reminded by DET NSW to be vigilant around all of the expectations 
in relation to COVID-19. I spare a thought and thank all our emergency and health 
workers. it is great to have the students attending school each day and we want to 
keep it that way. 

 
4. A school athletics events day will take place on Tuesday Week 10. No parents are 

allowed on site for this event. 
 

5. The community, students and staff are doing a great job working together through 
these unprecedented times.    
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